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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

24 October 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the 26 August 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) authored by Navy Personnel 

Command (PERS 32) and provided to you via email on 4 September 2024.  Although you were 

afforded an opportunity to submit a rebuttal, you chose not to do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to “correct” the Periodic Evaluation & Counseling 

Record (EVAL) for the reporting period 16 March 2021 to 15 March 2022 and the Detachment 

of Individual EVAL for the reporting period 16 March 2022 to 12 July 20221.  You contend the 

two EVALs were adverse due to your refusal of the COVID-19 vaccine.  Further, you contend 

these “two bad [EVALs]” dropped your [individual trait average] without explanation.  Lastly, 

you contend your previous EVALs from 2019 and 2020 were 3.29 and 3.43 respectively.  In 

support of your request for relief, you submitted copies of EVALs and a link2 to the 

MyNAVYHR COVID Vaccine Mandate Repealed Fact Sheet [for] NAVADMIN 005/23.   

  

The Board, however, determined the EVALs were valid as written and filed. The Board 

substantially concurred with the AO in its review/comment on the EVAL ending 15  

 
1 Using the information in blocks 15 and 19 of your DD Form 149, the Board determined you considered these 

EVALs as the “two adverse Evaluations.”   
2 The Examiner downloaded the Fact Sheet and added it to your case file for review by the Board. 






